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It has been a little while since I wrote to you about the progress towards our 

new building and a lot has been happening in recent weeks and months and 

itôs probably a good time for an update. 

First of all, some important decisions have been made that pave the way for 

the building to happen. Following hearings in December, it has been 

recommended by the Local Plan Inspector that the area covered by Bramcote 

College is removed from the Green Belt. This paves the way for the County 

Council to develop our former playing fields, in return for funding our new 

school. The significance of this is that funding is now in place. Furthermore, 

the Inspector made it clear that investment in new school buildings should not 

be delayed waiting for receipts from property sales. Nottinghamshire County 

Council will fund and cash flow the development of the school and will be 

reimbursed from receipts from the future development of the residential 

allocation. 

Another important step is what is known as the Section 77 approval. This is 

the approval that must be given by the government for the sale of school 

playing fields. Although it will be Nottinghamshire, not White Hills Park, who 

sell the playing fields, this approval is an important part of the process. Our 

application was submitted late last year and although we have not yet had 

official confirmation, we are confident that it will be approved, on the basis that 

the land in question has not been used for school playing fields for many 

years. An additional factor is that we are in the process of taking over two new 

pitches constructed on the old Biffa site to the north west of our current 

building ï this means that we will have more pitches and games facilities in 

the new school than before, and they will be safer and much more accessible 

for students. 

Most exciting of all, the detailed design work is now under way. ARC 

Partnership have been appointed as architects and we have had our first 

meetings with the Project Manager and the principal architect to establish the 

programme. Over the next few months, we will develop the design through a 

series of client engagement meetings, ensuring that it meets our needs and 

aspirations. A key part of this will be engaging with parents and the wider 

community and so there will be a special event on Tuesday, June 25th at 

Bramcote College to describe initial outline designs and get feedback that can 

feed into the next stage of design. I will give more details nearer the time, but 

it would be great to see you there and hear your views. We will also make 

sure that the views of staff and children are considered throughout the whole 

process. 

We have recently had the opportunity to visit some newly-built schools, 

including Wilsthorpe School in Long Eaton, and Newark Academy - schools 

that are of similar size to ours, and where the project has been set up in a 

similar way. Both schools are very impressive and have been constructed to a 

standard that we would be very happy with here. It is exciting that our new 

school is coming ever-closer, one which will be a lasting asset to our 

community and a high-quality, fit-for-purpose building of which we can all be 

proud. 
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5th Last Day of Term 

8th 

- 22nd 
Easter Holidays 

23rd 
Schools Reopen Following 

Easter Break 

24th 

- 3rd 
Year 12 Mock Exams 

24th 

- 27th 
Trip To Paris and Disneyland 

28th Silver DofE Training 

29th Junior Maths Challenge 

29th Debate Mate Competition 

Obz  

1st 
Breakfast Seminar: 

Social Sciences 

1st PTA Meeting  

2nd 
Y13 Engineering Development 

Trust Celebration Day  

10th 
PTA Fashion Show  

and Clothes Sale 

13th 
Beginning of GCSE and  

A Level Exams 

15th E-Safety Event 

16th 
AW Music Ensemble - Concert, 

Beeston  

25th Last Day of Half Term 

26th 
Silver DofE Planning and 

Training  

28th 

- 31st 
Half Term Break 

Lvof  

3rd 
Schools Reopen Following 

Half Term Break 

Please see the My Ed app or our websites for a full 
calendar of upcoming events and important dates. 
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Paul Heery  

Executive Principal 
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I went to see the first performance of the BC production of Annie on Tuesday and WOW, what a show! Working closely 

alongside Emma Heydon (show director) in the Social Science department, I gained a unique perspective of the build-up and 

preparation involved and it most certainly paid off! The hard work involved in putting on such a production, all of which has 

been voluntary, with very little time in school hours and on a minute budget must not be underestimated. The commitment of 

staff, their friends and families and the impact of this must also be acknowledged. 

Overseeing the production was Emma, having the experience and skill, seeing the bigger picture, paying attention to finer 

detail, choreographing routines with friends, lunchtime and after school (and in her sleep) rehearsals, delegating, keeping the 

students on track, singing, dancing, acting, crying, laughing etc.! We all appreciate you and the work you have done ï thank 

you! The time, patience and skill involved in working on the music is phenomenal ï Claire Franklin and Gill Colley, I salute you 

for this! The students relied on you and putting together such a great set of musicians (on a voluntary basis) is no mean feat, 

thank you. Margaret Hewitt (and husband), the set was fantastic ï creative, relevant and stylish, wonderful! David Ramsden 

and volunteers ï prop making (I loved the radio!) and set changes, again thank you, it really lifts each scene and supports the 

story/imagination. Suzanne Andrews ï costumes ï fabulous, the impact is huge on the students as actors and the audience in 

terms of receiving the story, it is very much appreciated. Cath Agius, Zoe Armitage-Giles and Katie Ireland ï fabulous, acting 

and singing coaching as well as general chasing students up on costumes, lines etc. ï how could it work without such 

support? Karsten Stephan and Tom (husband of Zoe) on sound and lighting, well what can I say? It really wouldnôt be the 

same! Thank you so much for your time. Farah Gulshan, Tim Mallard, Jo Cooper and Hollie Staffordï Programme, creative 

design, photoôs and ticket sales, again, major cogs in the wheel, thank you. Our fabulous PTA and the support received from 

them, financially and it terms of hands on support and encouragement has been wonderful and the show would not gain the 

momentum it has without this ï thank you to you all, it really is appreciated. Finally, thank you to all the parents/carers, family 

members, friends and staff of the cast and crew who took the time out and paid for tickets to come and watch the show. The 

students and staff involved see and feel this, it is central to it all. 

We teachers and school staff are under lots of pressure in the current context yet despite the sleepless nights and sheer 

exhaustion I have seen, we (with the help of parents and carers) still manage to pull together and create such wonderful 

events and experiences. Why? Because we care. Seeing our students and children commit to something, go out of their 

comfort zone, work with students across year groups and from other Trust schools, grow in confidence and ultimately shine is 

magical - truly magical. The pride I felt in all of the students was immense and the way in which they ówalked tallô after the 

show was fabulous ï I only wish I could witness this after the final performance. It was without doubt an experience of 

enrichment for every single one of them, as well as a nod to the importance of creativity within our schools. Our students 

INSPIREed (excuse the pun!) not only myself, but my 11 year old daughter and her friend and for that I am grateful too. Well 

done to all involved, as the headline says: óAn absolute triumph!ô  

Miss K Marriott 

Maths Feast 2019 

A very big ñWell done!ò to the trio of Year 10 mathematicians who took part in the Maths 

Feast 2019 competition at the University of Nottingham on Wednesday. 

Ella Bird, Alex Elliott and Sapphire Pavlik worked as a team over 4 rounds of fast-paced 

mathematical tasks and logic puzzles.  These not only tested their mathematical ability 

but also their communication and team-working skills ï all without a calculator in sight. 

The team were incredibly successful, coming fifth out of fifteen and being the highest 

scorers in the second round. This feat is even more impressive considering that every 

other team had four members verse our three! 

Congratulations again to the trio for demonstrating such excellent resilience, perseverance and positive determination, as well 

as proving that you should never underestimate the underdogs! 

Mr T Mallard 
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Alderman White School have taken part in their 2nd annual Silly Sock Day in their 

partnership with Autism East Midlands. Silly Sock Day is an initiative to raise Autism 

Acceptance during a national campaign week of Awareness. 

Students and staff were challenged to wear different socks to celebrate diversity and 

inclusion. The Haven classroom held a cake sale and tombola at break and lunch time 

towards the final donation total which has yet to be confirmed. All proceeds to Autism 

East Midlands. 

A special mention to Anne of Castle Marina Sainsbury's who donated doughnuts to sell 

and thank you to all who donated cakes, prizes and participated on the day. 

Mrs S Neal 

First Aid Training for Students 

On Wednesday 3rd of April we welcomed back Darren, a representative from St Johns Ambulance, to deliver first aid training 

to some of our Health and Social Care students. 29 students from Alderman White, Bramcote College and Bramcote College 

6th Form had the opportunity to gain a basic first 

aid qualification through an interactive and 

informative session. As well as gaining new life 

skills and having the opportunity to work with 

individuals from across the trust, the qualification 

will go towards some of the students Cambridge 

National Qualification in Health and Social Care. It 

was a fabulous day and the students were fully 

engaged, giving rescue breaths to a dummy and 

bandaging each other up. Well done to all 

involved. 

Miss E Heydon 

Primary Active Numeracy Festival 

Alderman White School hosted 

a primary Active Numeracy 

event this Tuesday, which gave 

Year 3 and 4 pupils from our 

feeder primary schools the 

opportunity to participate in a 

competitive sporting 

environment with a focus on 

numeracy. 

Children worked together in 

small groups rotating around stations, with each station consisting of age appropriate numeracy challenges, combined with 

physical activity. 

The event, which was led entirely by Alderman White Year 9 sports leaders, was a massive success, not only for the dozens 

of primary pupils who went home with huge grins, but also for the invaluable experience our young sports leaders 

gained.  They were able to develop their leadership, communication and teamwork skills whilst being role models for the 

younger students in our community. 

Mrs A Kilbane 




